
 

 

 

 
 

BOARD  OF  SELECTMEN 
 

RICHARD H. SMITH TOWN HALL 
 

 
Regular Meeting June 26, 2018 

 

 

Attendance: Selectmen Angus McDonald, Duane Gates, and Bill Burdick, Margo 

Hilfinger and John Greene (videography), Amy Petrone and Jack 

Whittaker. 

 

Call to Order:   
 

This regular meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm by McDonald. 

 

Approve Minutes From Regular Meeting Held June 12, 2018:   
 

Gates moved, Burdick 2
nd

, to accept the regular meeting minutes of May 8, 2018. 

 

APPROVED   3 – 0 

 

Discuss Bi-Weekly Payroll and Deep River Elementary School Budget: 

 

McDonald informed the Board that there has been a “budget overlap” for a number of years due 

to pay periods that overlap fiscal years and his desire to end the practice.  McDonald also 

informed the Board that DRES will not be required to ask for additional funds at the end of the 

year as was thought.  The additional expenses of a special ed student and a misread gas meter  

were compensated for with a spending freeze and additional efforts by the schools administration 

and teachers.  No vote was required.  

             

         APPROVED N/A 

 

Discuss Emergency Operations: 

 

McDonald led a discussion of the current status of the Emergency Operations Center and Team 

and the need to reorganize and reactivate this organization and fill existing vacancies.  Both Bill  

 



 

 

 

Burdick and Duane Gates volunteered to become members of the Emergency Operations Team.  

No vote required.  

             

         APPROVED N/A 

 

Audience of Citizens – Any other business to come before the Board: 

 

No Citizens appeared before the Board of Selectmen. 

 

Adjournment: 

 

With no other business to discuss, Burdick made a motion to adjourn the meeting, and Gates 

seconded.  McDonald adjourned the meeting at 6:55 pm. 

 

         APPROVED 3 – 0 


